Villas de Golf Association, Inc

Annual Membership Meeting 
February 6, 2018 at the Clubhouse’
Unapproved Meeting Minutes
Call to Order: President K. Ward called the meeting to order at 7:08 pm.

Proof of Notice:   Manager L. Randolph, RPM certified the notice had been posted in accordance within Association by- Laws.
Call the Roll: The roll was called: Kent Ward, Barb Mannette, Bonnie Boak, Tom King, Ronie Eans, and Bernadette Moriarty present.  Leslie Randolph, Resource Prop Management, was also in attendance.  (Note: 58 Owner in attendance)
Certifying of a Quorum   Ms. Randolph stated that the total number of proxies and Owners present was 88, meeting the 88 requirement.  A quorum was established. 
Reading and Approval of Unapproved Minutes:  Meeting minutes from the February 7, 2017 Membership Meeting were presented for reading. Motion made by Mr. Voas (5303) to approve the minutes as posted, seconded by Mr. Shipp (8207). Motion approved unanimously.
Officer Reports:

No Officer reports
Unfinished Business

Mr. Ward provided a summary of the status of repairs as a result of Hurricane Irma; carport completed, roof repair building 4 underway along with stucco repair and flash guards throughout the complex. Date of fence installation to be determined. All repair expenses as a result of Hurricane Irma were covered by insurance.
New Business:

Mr. King reported that the new washers were installed on 2/5, thereby completing the washer replacement project. Dryers will be assessed at some time in the future. 

Ms Randolph reported that there was no money owed for 2017 taxed
FPAT Mitigation inspection scheduled; once completed certificates will be available for all owners on the website. 
Owner Questions and Discussion 
· Question raised regarding the bottom line expenses for the sewer project. It was reported that the project was completed at $60,000; the lower bid was selected

· Mary Stock complimented Kent, Randy all workers who prepared the property for Hurricane Irma
· Status of the elevator at 6/7 requested. It was reported that the leak has been sealed and the elevator seems to be operating efficiently
· Landscaping and Gardening Committee complimented

· Request received to repair lint filters. Owners were requested to submit a repair request.

· It was reported that the pool railing sleeve was worn out and needed replacement.

· It was reported that drones were spotted over the complex; Mr. Ward reported that he had used a drone to disperse crows. A drone was also used by a realtor to record the property

· Question raised regarding the status of the security cameras. Mr. King reported that the current system is up and running and that he is researching the effectiveness of wireless cameras.

· All residents are encouraged to lock their cars and bikes to avoid easy access by car thieves. Extra vigilance encouraged during Spring break, Christmas and summertime.
· Street light in the vicinity of building 7 has an intermittent problem

· Bugs of unknown origin can be brought to the Pinellas County Extension Center for identification

· When exiting the complex, drivers are encouraged to come to a complete stop. Shrub will be kept trimmed
Adjournment:   Motion made by Jean Mongiello. Motion seconded by Mary Stock. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 7:35pm.
